
Fr. Kaleab Abdella, Pastor 
Elie Rectory Office – phone: (204) 353-2516  fax: (204) 353-2229 
 – email: blesst@shaw.ca  
 – postal address:  Parish Office,  P.O. Box 144,  Elie MB, R0H 0H0 
Parish Council Members – Marcel Gauthier, Lucille Beaudin, Nicole Gillis, Yvonne Fleury, Lorraine Bernardin 
Finance Committee – Bob Whitechurch, Matthew Lachance, Guy Rivard 
Finance Bookkeeper – Ginette Gauthier 
Sharing God’s Gifts – Jeanine Whitechurch 
Infant Baptism /Baptism Preparation – Please call the Parish rectory office. 
Sacrament of Reconciliation – Before or after weekday Masses; half an hour before Sunday Masses or call when in need. 
For the Sacrament of Marriage – Six months notice is required; Marriage Preparation Course is very necessary.  Couples may 
be asked to go where the program is offered. 
Sacrament of the Sick / Needing to talk to someone – Please call the Parish rectory office. 
Bulletin Announcements: Contact Len Desilets – phone: (204) 353-2116  email: lenmona@shaw.ca 
Parish Website: www.blessedsacramentelie.com 
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SPECIAL ANNOUNCEMENT FOR MAY 

With our new health regulations, the parishes are allowed a maximum of 10 parishioners per parish mass.   

Please note the following: 
- RESERVATIONS are an absolute requirement to attend the Sunday masses as we are restricted to ONLY 10 

parishioners.  The 10 does not include the priest, readers, altar servers, singer, pianist. 
- Ginette Gauthier will be taking the reservations for Elie by email gauthierg60@gmail.com or by phone at 204-470-

5191.  Lucille Beaudin will take the reservations for St. Eustache by email lucibeau@mymts.net.  The process will 
follow a  "first come first serve" basis.  

- A confirmation reponse from Ginette or Lucille is required in order to attend. 
- Mass times are for the month of May only - Sundays in St. Eustache at 9:00 am,  Elie at 11:00 am.  St. François 

Xavier will be closed. 
- The Ministry Schedule posted in the last bulletin will no longer apply.  Ambassadors, readers, etc. will be estabished 

prior to each mass. 
- If you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to call the parish office at 204-353-2516 or Lucille at 204-

353-2551. 

Thank you for your patience and understanding. 

God Bless, 

Parish Council  

 

 

 



 

Please pray for those who are sick, awaiting tests or receiving medical treatment.  Paisley Amyotte, Roger 
Menard, Linda Stewart, Fernand Menard, Aimé Bernardin, Yvette Gillis, Jeannine Du, Anita McKay, Baby Leah 
Koroluk, Layton H., Dick Mydryk, Jocy Gillis, May Laramee 
We encourage everyone in our parishes to pray for those who are sick.  If you know of others who may be sick and in 
need of prayer, please let us know so we can include their names in our Sunday bulletin.  

 
Your parish finance committee is looking for a new representative from each parish of St. Eustache and Blessed 
Sacrament. If you are interested in joining the finance committee please contact Bob Whitechurch or Matthew 
Lachance. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
E-transfers:  Just a reminder… Donations can made to our parishes via e-transfers.  For Blessed Sacrament, the email 
address is blesst@shaw.ca.  For St. Eustache, the email address is steustachep@gmail.com.  In the message area, please 
indicate what the donation is for, i.e. “regular donation”, “Sharing God’s Gifts”, “cemetery fund”, etc. 

SHARING GOD’S GIFTS 
April 2021 

Blessed Sacrament Parish Goal $  3,300.00 
Monthly Goal    $     275.00 
Contributions for April  $     450.00 
Number of households - 8 
To date    $  2,110.00 

St. Eustache Parish Goal  $   2,000.00 
Monthly Goal    $      166.00 
Contributions for April  $      185.00 
Number of households – 5     
To date    $   1,565.00

Please make cheques payable to “Sharing God’s Gifts” 
 


